שלום רב,

שנה"ל תשפ"א נפתחה ולאור המצב ההוראה מתקיימת בצורה מקוונת, ובהתאם גם מירב הפעילויות החברתיות.

ברצוני להדגיש כי גם במרחבים המקוונים <u>יש להקפיד על סביבת עבודה מכבדת ונטולת</u> <u>רמיזות או הטרדות מיניות</u>: יש להקפיד על אופי האמירות, הסרטונים והמצגות המועלות לרשת. להקפיד על שיח מכבד בעת הרצאות מקוונות הן בין המרצים והסטודנטים, הן בין הסטודנטים לבין עצמם וגם בהתכתבויות בצ'ט בעת שיעור.

יש להימנע מהעלאה ושיתוף של צילומים בעלי אופי שאינו מכבד ו/או מיני; דוגמת הופעה בלבוש מינימלי, איורים מיניים ועוד.

סביבת לימודים וסביבת עבודה שאינה מכבדת יכולה בין היתר להשפיל אדם או אישה, להחפיצו/ה, לבזותו/ה ויכולה להיחשב במצבים מסויימים כהטרדה מינית.

אנא - המנעו מכך! מקרים מסוג זה הגיעו לפתחנו במהלך סמסטר ב' תש"ף.

בכל מקרה או בכל שאלה, פנו אל הנציבות למניעת הטרדה מינית.

בברכה בריאות מלאה ושנת לימודים פוריה,

פרופ' תמר ברוש, גב' דנה סילורה-שריר

הנציבות למניעת הטרדה מינית

wesayno@tauex.tau.ac.il :דוא"ל:

https://harassment-prevention.tau.ac.il/safe-campus/main

Dear All,

The academic year 2020-2021 has begun and, in view of the situation, teaching is online, as are most social activities.

I would like to emphasize that even in digital spaces, every effort must be made to maintain a respectful work environment, free of insinuations or any form of sexual harassment; the same applies to all comments, videos and presentations that are uploaded to the network. Respectful discourse should be maintained in lectures, as well as in online communication between lecturers and students, among students themselves, and also in chat exchanges during lessons.

Please refrain from uploading and sharing photographs of a disrespectful and/or sexual nature, such as revealing dress, sexual illustrations, etc.

A non-respectful study or work environment may be humiliating, objectifying, demeaning and, in some cases, could be construed as sexual harassment.

Please avoid such behavior! Several complaints of this nature were brought to our attention in the second semester last year.

In case of need or if you have any questions, please contact the Commission for the Prevention of Sexual Harassment.

Wishing you a healthy and productive academic year,

Prof. Tamar Brosh, Mrs. Dana Silvera-Sharir

Sexual harassments prevention commissioners

e-mail: wesayno@tauex.tau.ac.il

https://harassment-prevention.tau.ac.il/safe-campus/main